Executive Summary

The BOD agreed to stagger the terms of the Directors, so as to minimize disruption to the operations of NCWW that may be caused by a complete turnover of the BOD, especially the treasurer’s position.   The BOD agreed to modifying the term of office for the directors to be two years instead of one year.  The BOD agreed that after the next election, on a one time basis the BOD would decide amongst themselves that three of the BOD members would only serve one year, and four would serve two years, thus starting the staggering of terms so that future BOD members would be elected four  one year, and three the following year.

The specific changes voted upon and approved are as follows

6.1.5. Beginning in 2010, the term of office for three Directors shall be approximately thirteen months beginning on the first day of the fiscal year and lasting until one month after the first weekday of the next fiscal year and the term of office for the remaining four Directors shall be approximately two years one month beginning on the first weekday of the fiscal year and lasting until one month after the first weekday of the fiscal year two years after the election. All subsequent terms will be for two years, with the terms of the Directors staggered so that three or four seats on the Board of Directors are open for election each year.

Revised 5.5.3 proposal:

The voting process will be the same as described in Section 5.3. Each eligible Member will be entitled to the same number of votes as there are seats on the Board of Directors to be elected and may cast no more than one vote per candidate. The elected Board of Directors will be those candidates that receive the top numbers of votes down to the number of seats to be filled as Director.
2010 BOD elections.

The BOD provided the Secretary with feedback regarding the election period, and all concurred that the election should last for 2 weeks prior to the picnic (with votes being accepted up until a time TBD on the date of the picnic), with the nomination period of 3 weeks prior.  Proposed nominations would open on April 1, 2010.  

Anybody that cast more votes than the number of seats up for election, or cast multiple votes for a single candidate, shall have their votes disqualified.  The BOD approval of this change was unanimous.

